New Hope Community Church

Guidelines for Benevolence

New Hope Community Church will send flowers or plants to the designated residence of New Hope members or regular attendees, when funerals or memorial services are held for the immediate family members of those individuals. For the purpose of these guidelines, the "immediate family" is the husband, wife, parents, siblings, children, and grandchildren. In addition, they will be sent for persons hospitalized for an operation or serious illness, or released from the hospital for long term recovery.  A determination will be made on a case by case basis.
The church will send cards to shut-ins, guest speakers, and people who have made major donations to the church, parents of new babies, weddings, and other significant life events.
A person(s) may be designated by the Deacons to handle benevolences.  The individual may be informed about the need for a benevolence by the Pastor(s), a Deacon, information learned during the prayers of the people, or from the Church's e-mail notices. Guidance from the Pastor(s) can be obtained as needed. The church's reimbursement policy would apply for such things as stamps, cards, flower/plants.  The person(s) will designate New Hope Community church as the donor.

The maximum amount for benevolences is set in the annual budget. Flowers and plants are generally ordered from Shelby Floral, for up to $40, and are generally personally delivered.  The church has an account with Shelby Floral. It does cost more to send flowers or plants out of Oceana county.

The rest of the church is encouraged to send their own cards for birthdays, funerals, memorial services, hospitalizations, shut-ins, etc.
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